# **Public Document Pack**

#### JOHN WARD

Head of Finance and Governance Services

Contact: Katherine Davis on 01243 534674

Email: kdavis@chichester.gov.uk

East Pallant House
1 East Pallant
Chichester
West Sussex
PO19 1TY

S5166

Tel: 01243 785166 www.chichester.gov.uk

A meeting of **Alcohol and Entertainment Licensing Committee** will be held in Committee Room 2, East Pallant House on **Monday 1 November 2021** at **9.30 am** 

MEMBERS: Mr G McAra (Chairman), Mr A Moss (Vice-Chairman), Mrs T Bangert,

Miss H Barrie, Mr J Elliott, Mr G Evans, Mr C Page, Mr H Potter,

Mr A Sutton and Mrs S Taylor

# SUPPLEMENT TO AGENDA

# Part 1

3 **Minutes** (Pages 1 - 3)

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Alcohol and Entertainment Licensing Committee meeting held on 24 June 2021.





Minutes of the meeting of the **Alcohol and Entertainment Licensing Committee** held in Committee Room 2, East Pallant House on Thursday 24 June 2021 at 10.10 am

**Members Present:** Mr G McAra (Chairman), Mrs T Bangert, Mr J Elliott, Mr H Potter,

Mr A Sutton and Mrs S Taylor

**Members not present:** Mr A Moss, Mr G Evans, Mrs S Lishman and Mr C Page

In attendance by invitation:

Officers present: Mr D Knowles-Ley (Licensing Manager), Miss K Davis

(Democratic Services Officer), Mr J Munday (Licensing Assistant) and Ms G Di Lauro (Litigation and Licensing

Lawyer)

#### 21 Chairman's announcements

Apologies were received from Mr Evans, Mrs Lishman, Mr Moss and Mr Page.

#### 22 Minutes

## **RESOLVED**

That the minutes of the meeting held on 10 February 2021 be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

# 23 Urgent items

There were no urgent items.

## 24 Declarations of Interests

There were no declarations of interests.

#### 25 Public Question Time

There were no declarations of interests.

# The Council's Draft Statement of Licensing Policy under the Licensing Act 2003 (2022-2027) & Draft Statement of Policy under the Gambling Act 2005 (2022-2025)

The Committee considered the Council's Draft Statement of Licensing Policy under the Licensing Act 2003 and Draft Statement of Policy under the Gambling Act 2005.

Mr Knowles-Ley introduced this item and explained that each Council is required to publish a Statement of Licensing Policy under both the Licensing Act 2003 and Gambling Act 2005.

With regards to the Licensing Act this was last re-adopted during November 2020 for a period of one year only, using a fast track process following Local Government Association's advice, issued as a direct response to the Covid 19 pandemic. The Policy under the Gambling Act had been in place since May 2019.

Mr Knowles-Ley explained that both current policies will expire at the end of January 2022 and neither had been the subject of legal challenge or complaint, nor had there been any significant legislative changes affecting either Policy. It was though expected that there may very well be changes in the next year as focus shifted from the national response to the pandemic and there is a return to a 'new normal'.

In particular Mr Knowles-Ley drew attention to paragraph 3.12 of the draft Statement of Licensing Policy that referred to the new temporary licensing regime under the Business and planning Act 2020. This new legislation gave responsibility to district and borough councils for the administration and enforcement of Pavement Licences. The Government has advised that they intend to extend the regime for a further period of one year.

With regard to the draft Statement of Policy under the Gambling Act 2005, it was confirmed that it was the intention to continue to formally designate the West Sussex Local Safeguarding Children Board as the body responsible for advising on children protection issues and it was also proposed to continue the existing 'no casino resolution'.

Consultation in respect of both Policies with all statutory consultees, all interested parties and stakeholders would take place run for a period of 10 weeks concluding on 5 September 2021.

The importance of having a vibrant economy by not stifling or preventing the use of Pavement Licences was raised by a member of the Committee who felt that the interpretation of the regime by officers was important so as to encourage businesses to get back to normal and events to take part in the District.

### **RESOLVED**

- 1) That the Draft Statement of Licensing Policy 2022-2027 (Licensing Act 2003) at Appendix 1, and Draft Statement of Policy 2022-2025 (Gambling Act 2005) at Appendix 2, be approved for public consultation;
- 2) That authority is delegated to the Director of Growth and Place to consider, in consultation with the Cabinet Member for Housing, Communications, Licensing and Events, any representations arising from consultations. Provided any representations received do not require substantial amendments to either draft Policy, to recommend approval of both policies by Cabinet on 2 November 2021 with subsequent adoption by Council on 23 November 2021; and

	<ol> <li>In circumstances where substantial amendments to either Policy are required, that these are reported back to the Alcohol and Entertainment Licensing Committee for further consideration.</li> </ol>
27	Consideration of any late items as follows:
	There were no late items.
28	Exclusion of the press and public
The m	neeting ended at 10.20 am
CHAI	RMAN Date:

